
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL   DATE  3 AUGUST 2022 
 

Councillor Question Time  
 

Question from Councillor Sirakoff:  

Alongside the concrete blocks going up on designated pop-up bike lanes, will the 
Department of Transport (DoT) also be putting up any other concrete blocks elsewhere 
alongside the yellow lines, which I’ve witnessed today? 

 

Response:  

Following the Council resolution at the 20 July Council meeting, Council wrote to the 
Department of Transport (DoT) requesting changes to the pop-up bike lane program and 
outlining community concerns. Council received a response from Alan Fedda, Executive 
Director Inner Metro, Department of Transport outlining DoT’s changes to pop up bike lanes 
across a variety of locations across the City of Port Phillip.    

Council resolved at its meeting on 7 September to endorse the DoT pop up bike lane 
changes and continual monitoring of the trial as detailed in the Council Report.  

At the date of this request, 3 August DoT were 95% complete of all orca, speed cushion and 
bollard installations – so very little civil work remaining at that stage, mostly on Marine 
Parade.  

An update on the progress of the trial will be provided to Councillors by the end of this year.  

 

 

 

 

 

*Please note answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 

 

 

  


